

Council-Tax Administration Brad Neff

Tax Administrator

Sait Lake County Government Center 2001 South State Street, N2-300 PO Box 144575 Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4575

February 26, 2019

The Salt Lake County Council 2001 South State, N2200 Salt Lake City, Utah 84190-1010

Attn:

Richard Snelgrove, Chair

RE:

Request by Utah Association of Elementary School Principals to grant a property tax exemption as an educational organization for the 2016-2017 tax years on parcel 28-08-102-052 and personal property account 175629 (Recommend grant)

Council Members:

The Property Tax Committee, at a meeting on February 14, 2019 considered a request to apply a property tax exemption as an educational organization for the 2016-2017 tax years on the above mentioned parcel and personal property account. The committee recommends the request be granted.

In November 2018, the District Attorney granted an exemption as a charitable organization for the 2018 tax year and recommended the approval of the exemption for the 2016-2017 tax years.

Based on the available evidence, the Committee recommends the Claimant's request be granted for an exemption for the 2016-2017 tax years. A refund of \$2,947.36 would be applicable for the real property along with any necessary adjustments for penalty and/or interest, with the Treasurer's office to determine the final amount to be refunded. The personal property has been 100% exempt since 2013, therefore no refund is applicable.

Sincerely,

Brad Neff, Chair

Property Tax Committee

CC

Utah Assoc of Elementary School Principals

PO Box 247

West Jordan, UT 84084

cc Treasurer's Office

cc Terrie Sherbon- Auditor's Office